From: Charlette Epifanio

To: Mary Gourley
Subject: Public Comment SAVS RV VILLAGE
Date: Tuesday, November 30, 2021 3:42:03 PM

I am a homeowner resident in the neighborhood immediately adjacent to the proposed RV
Village. The neighborhood includes houses and families living on Morris Johnson and Sunset,
I am OPPOSED to the SAVS Parking Village Plan.

1. I have huge Safety concerns due to establishment of Village with known drug use amongst
the inhabitants. [ am opposed to inviting and housing Drug Users into a an existing

neighborhood with families.
I do not support the project unless there is a guarantee of daily routine police patrols of the

neighborhood.

2. Concern for Noise pollution from generators from 25 RVs

3. Concern for increased power outages from the increased use of electric by RVs.

4. Wasteful use of taxpayer dollars for a Temporary, Band aide solution

5. Environmental Concerns. While a temporary CEQA exemption allows the village, there
will still be harm to the Laguna resulting from land disturbance and oil and gasoline emitted
from the RVs many which are aged and leaky,

I do support the position of SonomaCountyHomeless which m “recommends: proven tiny
home community planning and execution on county land and infrastructure.”

It is hard to keep up with the rapidly moving developments around this project. CoC
has done little to inform the Neighborhood people about the establishment of the
SAVS RV Village. Originally proposed for 19 RV and has evolved to 25.

Sincerely
Charlette Epifanio

Sebastopol CA

Sent from my iPhone





